North Queensferry Community Trust

28th March 2017 - Minutes 

Present: Iain, Lin, Nichol, Jane, Lucie, Christina

1. Apologies : Danny, David

2. Minutes of previous meeting –Proposed by Iain, Seconded by Christina

3. Matters arising – none

4. Governance – Christina will set up Nichol as a Director and remove Paul from the register at Companies House.

5. MUGA – Three quotes have come in and the one from Doe Sports seems the best. The planning extension has been approved and a meeting with Fife Council has been scheduled to discuss how to progress. Lucie will check with Danny if there are any practical “extras” such that Transport Scotland could be asked to provide funding for.

6. Facility fees – It was agreed that the facility fees would be set at the same rate as Fife Council’s for last year. The WBUG will come up with recommendations for a new charging structure for next year taking into account year-round hard-standing storage/proximity to the water.

7. Volunteers – Lucie will arrange with Tony to put together a maintenance plan for the season so there is clarity about opportunities for volunteers. Lucie will get the noticeboard fixed.

8. WBUG report – Lucie will check with Gavin about the final quote for the electricity and what PAT testing needs to be done. Derek has been in touch with SEPA about the septic tank for the toilets and will be drawing up plans for a timber-framed building that can go to planning. Lucie and Lin have started making an application to Historic Scotland to mend the damaged sea wall revetment. Lucie will arrange with Tony to have the gate shut in the evenings.

9. Website – Lucie will send the AGM minutes to Jane to put up – they need to be labeled as “Draught” since they are still to be approved. Lucie will try and put some news from the Harbour up on Facebook each week and also send it to Jane.

10. Any other business – Christina will send Lucie a signed copy of the accounts. An anonymous complaint was made to Fife Council’s Health and Safety department and they made a visit. They were very satisfied with the electrical installation and found nothing to alarm them in the general set-up of the area. They have offered to help put together detailed Health and Safety policies and procedures. Lucie will send Jane their contact details. There has been a request from Ross Innes to lease an area of the north enclosure to build a garage for car-storage. It was agreed that this would be taken into account in the long-term plan for the area which currently involves siting containers there for storage/workshop space. Lucie will contact Ross to let him know that it might take some time for a definite decision to be made. The pontoon has been enlarged. Lucie will send photos/ SNH letter/ bullet points to Iain.

11. Date of next meeting – TBC: late May/ early June

